WORDS BY

LILA MAYORAL DE HERNÁNDEZ COLÓN FIRST LADY OF THE COMMONWEALTH OF PUERTO RICO

OCTOBER 6, 1990

ST. CROIX

U.S. VIRGIN ISLANDS

LADIES AND GENTLEMEN:

THANK YOU FOR INVITING ME TO BE WITH YOU ON THIS OCCASION, WHEN WE COMMEMORATE A YEAR SINCE THE PASSING OF HURRICANE HUGO.

SHORTLY AFTER THE HURRICANE HIT PUERTO RICO, SENATOR LILLIANA BELARDO DE O'NEAL CAME TO MY OFFICE AND TOLD ME OF THE SUFFERING THAT HAD BEEN LEFT BEHIND BY HUGO IN ST. CROIX. AT THAT TIME, MANY OF US WERE LOOKING FOR HELP, BUT WE KNEW THAT THE KEY TO OUR JOINT SUCCESS WAS THAT ALL OF US WERE WILLING TO HELP. WE OFFERED ALL THE ASSISTANCE WE COULD AND SO DID OUR NEIGHBORS WITH US.

HUGO WAS IN MY PERSONAL OPINION, BOTH A SAD AND AN EXHILARATING EXPERIENCE. SAD BECAUSE WE SAW SO MANY PEOPLE DEPRIVED OF THEIR HOMES AND BELONGINGS; AND EXHILARATING BECAUSE IT WAS AN ILLUMINATING EXPERIENCE TO SEE HOW PEOPLE GOT TOGETHER TO HELP THOSE LESS FORTUNATE.

THERE WERE ENTIRE COMMUNITIES WHO SHELTERED THOSE WHO
HAD LOST THEIR HOMES. CHILDREN WERE ESPECIALLY TAKEN CARE
OF, SO THAT THIS HORRIBLE EXPERIENCE WOULD NOT MAR THEIR
IMAGINATIONS NOR DWELL ON THEIR FEARS FOREVER.

WE, WHO SUFFERED SO HARD IN THE MUNICIPALITIES OF RIOGRANDE, CEIBA AND FAJARDO, AS WELL AS IN OUR MUTUALLY NEIGHBORING ISLANDS OF CULEBRA AND VIEQUES, COULD NOT CONTINUE OUR EFFORTS AT AIDING PEOPLE IN OUR ISLAND MUNICIPALITIES WITHOUT LOOKING AT WHAT HAD HAPPENED IN ST. CROIX.

THUS, IT WAS JUST AND NATURAL THAT WE CAME TO AID OUR FRIENDS AND NEIGHBORS IN THESE ISLANDS, AS WE KNEW YOU WOULD HAVE DONE WITH US, HAD YOU BEEN IN A POSITION TO DO SO.

ST. CROIX, ST. THOMAS, AND PUERTO RICO SHARE NOT ONLY A
COMMON GEOGRAPHY BUT MANY OF OUR PEOPLE ALSO SHARE A COMMON
CARIBBEAN HERITAGE. WE ARE BROTHERS AND SISTERS COMMONLY
UNITED BY OUR SEA.

I WISH TO THANK YOU ONCE MORE FOR THIS OPPORTUNITY TO SHARE THESE THOUGHTS WITH YOU. ON BEHALF OF MY HUSBAND, THE HONORABLE RAFAEL HERNANDEZ COLON AND THE GOVERNMENT OF THE COMMONWEALTH OF PUERTO RICO, AS WELL AS ON BEHALF OF ALL PUERTO RICANS, I WISH YOU SUCCESS IN YOUR RECONSTRUCTION EFFORTS.

THANK YOU.